Redevelopment Minutes
November 2012

Present: Katie Anthony, Arthur Knowles, Jim Kumon, Mary Wallace, Jesse Vanderbules

Also Present: Roger Worm, Matt Perry (NEHBA Reps), Ben Schweigert  and Dean Amundsen (Kingfield neighbors), Sarah Linnes-Robinson, (KFNA staff)

Nicollet East Harriet Business Association Discussion
Arthur provided background on KFNA’s business projects and the formation of the business association.  About 14 years ago KFNA began a business faced program, provided close to $500,000 to local businesses, ran this program until 4 years ago.  KFNA has worked to build connections to businesses as well, including encouraging business owners to serve on the KFNA Board. 

Matt Perry provided background on NEHBA.  Started about six years ago when both KFNA and East Harriet were looking at how to start a business association, the two neighborhoods combined forces and utilized KFNA staff and neighborhood funding from both groups to start the business association.  Began in 2006 with 12 members, they now have 230 memberships in 12 neighborhoods.  In 2008 dues were introduced for members.  The premise behind expansion was the neighborhood business nodes don’t have enough wherewithal to make it on their own so that by combining forces and creating a joint identity they become stronger and “area placemaking” occurs.  NEHBA believes value is given by connection to Experience Southwest name that helps businesses extend their reach.  According to Matt, NEHBA is a community organization that serves small businesses
Discussion then focused on the relationship between NEHBA and KFNA and how to improve it since both groups have overlap in who they serve.  Matt Perry emphasized playing off each others strengths.  Jim noted a key difference in KFNA’s relationship to NEHBA than other areas was we did not ask them to serve our neighborhood nor formalize how that service would take place since they started here.  There might be some benefit, many agreed to formalizing KFNA’s and NEHBA’s relationship.

The business faced program as discussed briefly.  Arthur noted that KFNA has an active grant request into the city for KFNA to administer this program, and that KFNA is actively seeking other grants from the city in the areas of business, environment, arts, and whatever else the City is providing funding for. Jim posed the question how NEHBA intends to move forward wit their work as funding for all neighborhoods gets tighter.  There was some discussion and agreement that a larger conversation and coordination between multiple groups should take place so that groups could apply to build a “place” and even seek other funds together regarding placemaking concepts.  
Roger emphasized that attention has been given by NEHBA to 38th and Nicollet in particular in the rounds of Façade Monday that NEHBA has administered.  40% of the funding has gone to this node; it was noted, however that these numbers are skewed since the initial years of the program the money was limited to fewer nodes than it is currently, and actually directed via contract to 38th and Nicollet. 

Next steps were discussed with a decision that Jim would convene and area discussion on placemaking.

There was a brief mention of KFNA’s Business Environment Green Innovation Program and NEHBA could use their connections to help market the program.  

Matt and Roger excused themselves form the meeting and Dean Amundsen, KFNA neighbor, joined. 

Airport Runway Discussion
Dean brought copies of the proposed maps with him and updated the committee on what he heard at the public meetings regarding the proposed airport runway changes.  In a nutshell, no one knows the impacts these changes would have on neighborhood (even MAC), and the changes are part of a broader nation-wide plan to consolidate flight paths into narrower corridors to save on fuel and diminish errors.  The vote to delay a decision on the runways proposed over Minneapolis does not mean a different proposal will come forward or that the current proposal will even be studied; it is simply a vote to delay.  Dean asked that KFNA form a task force to become knowledgeable about the proposals and to be involved in the process.  

After a lot of background discussion the committee members voted to ask the KFNA Board to establish a Airport Task Force.  This group will work with other neighborhoods to study the proposal and the increased noise level expected due to the airport runway changes.  Furthermore the committee asks the Board to take action and write a letter(s) to however we determine needs to receive them that Kingfield Neighborhood be considered a stakeholder in this discussion and we have a place at the table either as an independent group, or as a consortium of south Minneapolis neighborhoods. 

Solarize Update

Over 40 individuals attended workshops, representing over 20 households, at least 15 following through on solar site assessments, one letter of intent to install already signed.

Minutes provided by Linnes-Robinson

